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Dear Friends, 
 
I would like to take a moment to introduce our upcoming Lenten Church Wide Study, as an invitation 

for everyone to be involved. Ash Wednesday traditionally begins the church season of Lent, and this 

year it falls on March 1st.  

 

What is Lent? The word Lent comes from the old English Word “Lengten”, which simply means 

“Spring”- when the days lengthen and new life springs forward. It is a time in which we anticipate the 

victory of the light and life of Christ over the darkness of sin and death. It is, to borrow a phrase form 

C.S. Lewis, a season of a kind of “happiness and wonder that makes you serious.” Just as we 

carefully prepare for big events in our personal lives, such as a wedding or commencement, so too 

the season of Lent invites us to make our hearts ready for remembering and embracing Jesus’ death 

and resurrection. It is our prayer that as you make the Lenten journey towards Easter, you would be 

reminded of the reality of our broken humanity, but even as the days begin to lengthen, you also 

would experience a deepening reality of God’s redeeming grace.  

 

The Title of our study is, “A Journey Through Lent, Reflecting on Christ’s sacrifice for us.” The 

resources for our Journey together are the Bible, a 40 day devotional, and study guide for those who 

will be a part of small group discussion leading up to Holy Week. During the 7 weeks I will be 

preaching on 7 Psalms that will coordinate with the small group studies in accordance with Pastor 

and Author, Tim Keller’s series by that title. I am looking forward to a season of individual and church 

wide accelerated Spiritual; growth as we journey on together. I hope you will join us.  

 
In His Regard 

       Pastor Al 

 

 

 

 

 

 



                                    

 
 

ST. PAUL’S CHANCEL CHOIR 
Presents the 

Easter Cantata 

“THE DAY HE WORE MY CROWN” 

April 8 & 9   7:30pm 

Palm Sunday Weekend 
St. Paulôs Chancel Choir is excited to present the 35th Anniversary edition of ñTHE DAY HE 

WORE MY CROWNò by David Clydesdale. In 1981, Clydesdale had a vision to arrange 12 of 

the greatest Easter songs ever recorded for church choirs across the nation. 35 years later 

ñThe Day He Wore My Crownò is still a bestselling collection of magnificent Easter songs. 

Now we are bringing back these stunning arrangements completely remixed, remastered, and 

with new accompaniments and an absolutely awesome DVD.  

 

Our Chancel Choir presented this musical in 1986 and 1994. Each time it captivated audience 

and choir alike with its beautiful melodies and story of our Saviorôs last days and glorious 

Resurrection. Besides our Chancel Choir, we have invited others who have sung this with us in 

the past. Our childrenôs and youth choirs as well as pageantry will also be part of this 

wonderful experience.  

 

We hope that you will invite your families and friends to join us April 8 & 9! It is sure to be an 

unforgettable and extraordinary experience for all

. 

 

 

 

 



1 Corinthians 15:57 
 

"But thanks be to God, who gives us the victory 

through our Lord Jesus Christ" 
 

I think that I'm still in shock over the Super Bowl. I 

still can't believe the outcome because my wife and 

I, like many others, turned the game off in the 4th 

quarter with the Falcons up by 16 points. There was 

little time remaining in the fourth quarter and 

nothing had gone right for the Patriots up to that 

point anyhow so what was the point. Tom Brady 

threw an interception that was returned by the 

Falcons for a score. Julio Jones made some 

unbelievable catches, while the Patriots seemed 

to find a new way to cheat by putting butter on 

their hands. Not really but, they're still cheaters! 

Game over right? 
 

You can imagine (or perhaps you also experienced) 

our shock to find that the Patriots had won the 

game. The Patriots could have seen their situation 

and the time remaining and fallen into despair. Just 

like we do in our own lives, when trial after trial 

breaks in to steal away our joy and hope. Yet they 

didn't, they kept pushing through, "faking it, until 

making it." And in the process they became 

champions. 
 

For the life of a Christian, we find our victory in 

Jesus. In fact, it's not our victory at all but Christ's 

victory which He gives to us. For Jesus, everything 

seemed to come to a pitiful end. Burdened with the 

weight of our sin, deserted by everyone, mocked, 

bruised and beaten, it seemed hopeless for our God. 

Yet we know that that is not the end of the story. 

Jesus rose from the dead in the greatest comeback 

of all time. It was so shocking that Thomas asked to 

actually put his fingers in Jesus' wounds. Though 

unbelievable the truth of Jesus' victory changed 

Thomas into a true follower of Jesus who 

travelled to distant lands as a witness to the risen 

Christ, eventually being murdered for his testimony. 

He was able to endure a difficult life because 

through Jesus, Thomas was already a champion. 
 

What about in your life? Is there a struggle that 

seems hopeless? Are you in the fourth quarter and 

down by an insurmountable deficit? Trust in the one 

who is the true champion and has called us onto His 

team.   
 

Soli Deo Gloria, 

P. Hector 

Church Wide Bible Study  

The new Church Wide Bible Study  

We will be using a study entitled "A Journey Through 

Lent; Reflecting on Christ's Sacrifice for Us” 

The cost of the Study Guide & Devotional  is $10 

You can sign up for the small groups and purchase the 

study guide  and/or devotional in the back of the narthex 

after service 

The study will also correlate with the sermon series 

starting February 26th and all the Sundays during Lent. 

 

  

 

The Lenten Lunch will follow on Wednesdays, Starting 

March 1st at 11:45am 

 

March  Dinner Night  

March 11th 6 PM  

 

Irish Night  

 

Corned Beef and Cabbage  ,Chicken 

Tenders  

Potatoes ,  Vegetables, Mac & Cheese , Bread 

and Butter  

Dessert  

Donation at door. If unable to sign -up for a 

dinner at church please call the church office or 

David Cavenaugh ( 732 -458 -4579) by Wednesday 

of the dinner so we have enough food for all.  

++++++++++ 



Abundance vs Deficiency - III 
 

Instead of offense versus defense, one can look at 

the deficiency / abundance mindset difference as the 

need to ‘maintain’ in contrast to the desire to 

‘create.’ Fearful of loss, a deficiency mindset is 

unwilling to take a risk that could result in losing 

what he or she has, no matter what the upside might 

be. Even if the potential gain is spectacular, the risk 

seems too great, not worth taking the chance. In a 

relationship this leads to stagnation instead of what 

God intends - growth. Rev. Tommy Nelson, in his 

Song of Solomon study states that there is no static 

relationship; they are either growing and improving, 

or they are degrading. What may seem motionless is 

really backsliding, The deficiency mindset is not of 

God. The devil wants us to think that no risk is 

worth taking so that our relationships degrade over 

time. Brokenness is the buffet that sin feeds at. 

 

Romans 12:6 says 

 

We all have different gifts, according to the grace 

given to each of us. 

 

The enemy wants us to hoard those gifts, keep them 

locked up. He wants us to think that our gifts our 

only ours. A spirit of lack does not inspire us to 

share what we have been given. God gives gifts so 

that we can bless others. Someone with an 

abundance mindset is free to release those gifts, 

give them freely. Someone who feels blessed is able 

to be a blessing to those in their life. A deficiency 

mindset results in a closed heart and a narrow vision 

of what is possible. A spirit of abundance opens a 

heart up wide, and allows one to see many 

possibilities for both one’s self and for others. 

 

The starkest difference in the two mindsets is this: 

Someone afflicted with a sense of lacking, sees all 

conflicts in terms of winning and losing, with loss 

being something to avoid at all costs. Their 

creativity is stifled by this dichotomy. In a 

relationship, especially a marriage, this is 

particularly damaging. When you strive to win and 

believe that to do so the other must lose, it causes an 

adversarial atmosphere. In marriage if only one 

person wins, then both partners lose. Someone who 

believes in the goodness of God’s gifts, who is 

assured of His provision in their lives and is not 

averse to taking a risk so that things can get even 

better will always seek a “win - win” scenario. They 

strive for things to improve on both sides of the 

equation. They are willing to give knowing the 

other will get, and they themselves will be blessed 

by the process. When our spouse wins, the marriage 

gets better, and we win too! 

 

This month, examine your mindset. Do you believe 

that God blesses your marriage abundantly? Are 

you seeking to share your gifts for mutual benefit? 

Amidst the struggles we all go through, are you 

worried about losing what you have, or are you 

striving to strengthen and improve your union? Sit 

down with your spouse and open up to each other 

about your hopes, your dreams and also your 

worries and fears. Remind each other that you are a 

team, that God has joined you for a purpose. 

Recommit to work together as one to make your 

marriage what God has intended. 

++++++++++  

 

 

 

UMW CHURCH 

WIDE AUCTION 

Saturday,  

March 18 

 1-3 PM  

New & Nearly New Items 

 

Snacks and Beverages available. 

 

Donations are welcome and should be 

brought in that day. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Birthdays for March 

3/01 Michael Belson 

3/01 Julia Gavaletz 

3/02 Molly Felter 

3/02 Rachel Belson 

3/02 Donovan O’Malley 

3/03 Dan Brown 

3/03 Siobhan Collis 

3/03 Ashton Destefano 

3/04 Timothy Schiess 

3/04 Johnathan Schower 

3/05 Dee Kosch 

3/06 Vivian Ketels 

3/06 Margery Wright 

3/06 Marge Winters 

3/06 Emily Penrod 

3/07 John Kelly 

3/07 Steele Ebner 

3/08 Lorrie Lawrence 

3/09 Tammy Estelle 

3/09 Charinne Contouris 

3/10 Caycee Emanuele 

3/11 Alan Darby 

3/13 Peter Buckley 

3/13 RJ Armbruster 

3/14 Paul Cavanagh 

3/14 Channing Estelle 

3/14 Raymond Pallen 

3/14 Michelle Constantino 

3/15 Melissa Turner 

3/15 Ryan Nicolosi 

3/16 Marina Berardi 

3/17 Eric Pino 

3/18 Carly Tucker 

3/19 Leroy Hurley 

3/20 Kathy Deal 

3/20 Robert Vargo 

3/21 Alice Madas 

3/22 Melanie McAteer 

3/22 Joshua Nunn 

3/22 Jennifer Zuczek 

3/23 Linda Dickerson 

3/26 Marcia Crump 

3/26 Patti Lese 

3/26 Sarah McLean 

3/28 Peter Loffredo 

3/28 Tyler Penrod 

3/29 Catharine Mellen 

3/29 Mike Tereo 

3/29 Eric Sullivan 

3/30 Kristen Brownfield 

3/30 Kylie Griggs 

3/30 Kyra Griggs 

3/31 Michael Gavaletz 

3/31 Jenna Barry  

 

Anniversaries for 

March 
 

3/14 Leon and Shirley Clayton 

3/14 Harold and Judy Henry 

3/20 Jeffrey and Peggy 

O'Connor 

3/24 Thomas and Samantha 

Brower 

3/24 Peter and Mary Buckley 

3/25 Arthur and Laura Cross 

3/27 Gordon and Libby Fisher 

   3/30 Anthony and Liese       

 DeBona

 

 

 

Maundy Thursday  
April 13 
7:30 PM   

 Upper Room Communion 
April 14 
7:30 PM  

Good Friday Service 
"Tenebrae" 

 
EASTER SUNDAY SERVICES 

April 16 
6:30 am Sunrise Service – Brick Reservoir  

8:00 am Traditional Morning Worship 
9:30 am Traditional Morning Worship  

11:00 am Contemporary Morning Worship 
 Don’t miss these opportunities 



Confirmation Classes 

 

For any Junior High Students interested in being 

confirmed this June Pastor Alan and Hector will be 

offering a confirmation class starting The Last Sunday in 

February If you have any interest in attending the class, 

please contact Hector Meza at 

Hector.meza@stpaulsbrick.org or at 732/458-2080 x15 

Ash Wednesday Service 

At The Church of Epiphany 

Wednesday, March 1, 2017 

7:30 PM 

Pastor Alan Darby will be presenting the Message 

at the Church of Epiphany. 

615 Thiele Rd, Brick NJ, 08724                                                                   

Don't miss this time to begin the Lenten Season. 

 

LENTEN LUNCHES 

Our Lenten Lunches & Devotions 

will be starting on Wednesday, 

March 1st this year.  Lunch will be 

from 11:45 -12:15PM followed by devotions in the 

sanctuary. If you canôt make the lunch you are still 

welcome to attend the Devotions in the Sanctuary 

starting about 12:20PM each week.  If you are 

interested in providing soup, dessert or crackers for 

one of the weekly lunches please contact Ruth Baker 

at 732/458-2712  

 
Amazon donates 0.5% of the price of your eligible 

AmazonSmile purchases to the charitable organization 

of your choice. 

¶ AmazonSmile is the same Amazon you know. 
Same products, same prices, same service. 

¶ Support your charitable organization by starting 
your shopping at smile.amazon.com. 

Use: Saint Paulõs United Methodist Church 

in the search bar. Look for the church 

connected to Brick , N.J  

 

Mid-Week Worship 

 

CELEBRATING 1 YEAR OF MID-WEEK 

WORSHIP SERVICES!!! 

Thank you to everyone who has helped, 

participated and just attended our Mid-Week 

Worship Service!!!! 
 

It has truly been a spiritual boost to our time with 

the Lord! 

Keep on coming out! Weôll keep praises the Lord 

with you!!!! 
 

~ The Mid-Week Worship Team  
 

When: Every Wednesday (Except Ash Wednesday, 

March 1st) 

Time: 7:00pm 

Where: St. Paulôs Youth Room. 

 

This will be a time of fellowship, worship, 

testimony, and praise.                                                                                  

We hope to see you there!!!   

 

 

 

mailto:Hector.meza@stpaulsbrick.org


St. Paul's United Methodist Church  

March 2017 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 Weekly Events & 

Meetings  - - - > 

9:00 Sunday School  rooms 

2,4,5,9,10 youth  

9:00 Adult Bible Study - Library 
 9:00 Trad. WorshipService 

 9:00 Childcare- Rm 1 

 10:10 Fellowship – Norcross Hall  
 10:45 Contmp. Worship Service 

10:45 Adult Bible Study – Youth 

rm.  
5:00pm Senior High Youth Group 

6:00pm Junior High Youth Group 

7:00  AA setup 
8:00 Alcoholics Anonymous.          

 

 
7:00pm Monday Night Bible 

Study – Staff Lounge 

7:00 Prayer Avalanche Group- 
Chapel 

7:30 Stronger Hearts For 

Christ- Norcross 
 

 

7:00PM Girl Scout Troop 352 
– Room 6 

 

7:30 Safe Place – Counseling 
Room 

 

 
  

 

 

 6:00am Men's Breakfast 
9:30 The Quilters – Youth Room 

10:00 Ladies Share Grp- Library 

1:00pm  Staff Meeting 
4:30pm Cherub Choir 

6:00 Handbell Choir 

6:00 Volleyball 
7:00 Mid-Week Worship 

7:30 Praise Team Practice 

 
 

6:00pm Stronger Hearts 
for Christ 

7:00 True Life Youth 

Group 
7:00 Boy Scout Trp 33 – 

Norcross 

7:00 Carol Choir  
 7:00 Celebration Choir 

 7:00 Bible Study 

8:00 Chancel Choir 

 

 9:00am   Bulletin Team – 
Lib 

7:00 Friday Night Bible 

Study 
 

 

 

 7:00am Men’s Disciple 
  

 

 

 

 

 
 1. 

11:45 Lenten Luncheon & 

devotions 

Ash Wednesday 

Service at Church of Epiphany  

7:30pm 

2. 

 
3. 

 
4. 

12:00pm Cord of Honor 

and Banquet- Boy Scouts 

5.. 

 
6. 

7:00PM Trustees Meeting 

 

7. 
 

8. 

11:45 Lenten Luncheon & 

devotions 

7 PM Lydia Circle 

9. 

12:30PM Senior JOY 

10. 

7 PM Martha Circle 

 

11. 

10:00am 

Fellowship Dinner 

12.  

12 noon Knitting/Crocheting Group 

13. 

7:00pm Finance Meeting  

14. 

 12 noon Sarah Circle 

 12 noon Rebecca Circle 

7 PM Miriam Circle 

15. 

11:45 Lenten Luncheon & 

devotions 

6:00 PM Boy Scout Meeting- 

Library 

 

16 

 

17 18. 

1100am UMW Auction 

19. 20. 

7:00pm Admin Board 

21. 22. 

11:45 Lenten Luncheon & 

devotions 

 

23. 

 

24. 

 

25. 

 

26. 

 

27. 7:00PM Staff Parish 

Relations 
28. 11:45 Lenten Luncheon & 

devotions 

 

   

 


